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November 5, 2018

The Editor

NT News

Dear Sir

The NT News feature article, “Tinder Box”, investigating a triple fatality house fire in 2014 raises many unanswered questions (November 3). Incredibly, deputy coroner Kelvin Currie has concluded that no inquest is necessary into the deaths of three residents and the life-changing injuries of another because he says the identity of the deceased and other details are known. Apparently the deputy coroner was persuaded by the NT Fire and Rescue Service conjecture that rats may have chewed through electrical wiring, sparking the fire in a nest the rats had possibly built in a wall cavity. Jason Walls reports that according to a NTFRS investigator, rats were seen in the vicinity and several dead rats were found in the house. Case closed? Pardon the cliché, but “I smell a rat”.  Where’s the evidence? No wonder the families of the deceased are calling for an inquiry. For the past four years the grieving relatives have been left in the dark by the coroner's office.  As Bernadine Pope’s family have said, “Our mother was not a nobody.” Thanks to the NT News, they are now reassured that the lives of their loved ones do matter.
Yours sincerely

Bill Day

0472 768 654

